
Minutes of Holme Low Annual Parish Meeting 
Held on 21 April 2015 at Silloth Community Hall 

 
Present:- Cllrs. J. Graham, M. Wright, A. Sowden & N. Dainton.  

Also Wendy Jameson (Parish Clerk). 
 

1. Apologies  
Cllr. M. Pearson & D. Findlay 

 

2. Declarations of Interests 
None 

 

3. Minutes 
Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 8 April 2014 were approved and signed by the 
Chairman as a true record. 

 

4. Matters Arising 
None. 
Artic wagons are not coming up the single track lane to Seaville now. 
Wolsty sign has still not been repaired. 
Sign at East Causewayhead has still not been changed. 
West Causewayhead – a lot of HGV’s use the road. Armstrong’s wagons still use the road and 
often at 6.00am in the morning. The Council have asked for a weight restriction. CTR is 
coming up again in the next 12 months, so write to the CCC again.  
Litter is a problem around the parish and it was questioned whether signs could be put up. 
A sign was put up for the MOT testing station but it was later removed. 

 

5. Financial Report 
The Clerk had prepared the Accounts for the Parish Council for the Year Ended 31 March 
2015 which showed £1,758.29 in the bank. Hedge cutting was higher this year, as it includes 
two bills covering two separate years. Precept for 2015/16 is £2,000. The Accounts were 
agreed and signed by the Chairman. 

 

6. Community Plan 
Problem of dog fouling has improved – not as many dogs about. Michael has spoken to 
residents in Tanglewood which seems to have helped. 
Environment – Add solar panels to it – not in favour of development. There have been a lot of 
complaints about the solar panels at Aspatria. 
Social & Community - A Parish Projects group could be set up – add to plan. Constitution to 
be drawn up for the next meeting based on agreed aims. 
Tour of Britain cycle race is coming to Silloth in September. 

 

7. Issues Raised  
Light at Barracks Bridge has been out for 6 months – report to Cumbria Highways. 
Seaville crossroads – sign has split and spins in the wind which is an old cast iron sign. 
Hadrian’s wall signage is a waste because there is nothing to see – no sign at Seaville 
crossroads. 
Four letters of objection have been received re: Millers at Hangar 25 on the Airfield. Tractors 
and trailers are coming in un-sheeted, with white powder blowing everywhere. All trailers 
should be covered. Letter to be sent to CCC at Kendal. Police could take action as it is an 
unsecure load. Permission was allowed for 7am to 7pm but vehicles are often going in a 4am.  
Wagons from the fertiliser plant on the Airfield are also often not covered. White powder is 
being brought in, in tankers and blows off in clouds. Letters of complaint to be sent to CCC. 

 



Main road to the crossroads at Seaville has a lot of potholes. 
Car parks at Wolsty Banks are in a terrible state with potholes – letter to be sent to ABC. 
Letter to Tony with details of what the Parish Council would like funding for. 
Pond needs tidied up which could be a project for the Parish Projects Group. It is currently an 
eyesore which the County Council uses to tip road planings etc 
The sewerage works is always smelling – report to United Utilities. 
Road on to the airfield is to be re-surfaced in the near future.  

 
 
 
 
Signed………………………………………....................….................  Date...................………..........……………………... 
 
 


